

787 The Alameda Suite 250 San Jose, CA 95126 408.660.4000 phone 408.660.4001 fax

## coordination

project Permanente Creek Restoration Plan SEIR project no. D201801074

date  $J_{une} 8, 2021$  time 11 AM

subject PLN17-2250: Coordination Call route to Self

## **Invitations:**

Santa Clara County: Robert Salisbury, Manira Sandhir, Elizabeth Pianca

Ascent: Claudia Garcia, Pat Angell

ESA: Janna Scott, Matt Fagundes, Cory Barringhaus; Pete Hudson, Justin Taplin (Sutro Science)

Lehigh/Hanson: Erika Guerra, Dave Brown (Benchmark Resources), Nicole Granquist, Christian Marsh (Downey Brand)

## Discussion

- 1. Status of Review of Technical Reports
  - a. AQ/GHG: Erika reviewing to provide answers tomorrow morning.
    - i. Hammond House and occupancy: unlikely that would ever be occupied, based on historical nature. For purposes of this review, assume same as all other buildings at the plant.
    - ii. Tier engines: all facility trucks are Tier 4. Once get to execution of project, assume projects coming to the project will be Tier 4. Distinction interim/final for off-road CARB rule. *Assume Tier 4 final*.
    - iii. Erika will be confirming trip volumes with Waterways tomorrow and will call Matt.
  - b. All others received have been reviewed; requests for clarification/additional information
    - i. Planting program. Call tomorrow.
    - ii. 90% level design memo. Call tomorrow.
  - c. Updated BA to come
- 2. Schedule:
  - a. June 11: Preliminary draft project description to County/Lehigh for review (input requested by June 30)
  - b. June 23: other agencies' input to be received by ESA regarding the cumulative scenario
  - c. June 24/July 1: County to meet with CDFW and/or RWQCB re: pre-scoping input. Rob to share content of those letters with Lehigh comments previously transmitted as "incomplete" comments. They are included in the complete letter the last section labeled "areas of concern" identified those issues.
  - d. June 30:
    - i. County comments on draft Scoping Report back to ESA (to be included as Draft SEIR Appendix)
    - ii. County/Lehigh comments on preliminary draft project description back to ESA
    - iii. Outline of Alternatives screening and initially considered by not carried forward to be provided for County's first look (any input requested by July 24) (Development of substantive alternatives pending results of project-specific impact analysis development anticipated late July/early August... see below)
  - e. July: [substantive resource analyses in progress]

- f. July 24-August 4 (Erika out of town from July 26 until August 9): development of substantive alternatives based on results of resource analyses. An alternatives-focused call is anticipated in early August with the County (or the County and Lehigh at the County's election) toward identification of range of alternatives to be analyzed in detail on or before August 4.
- g. August 18: Admin Draft SEIR to be submitted for 30-day County review period (including any review by Lehigh, at the County's election)
- h. October: issuance of the Draft SEIR for agency and public review
- 3. Alternatives: On April 13 we talked about the possibility of describing the first (2014) consent decree as the elements differed from the 2016 consent decree makes sense to have Lehigh/Nicole to take first cut at summarizing the distinguishing features, given familiarity with what and why the project changed. Christian: Feasibility will be important/a major factor.

i.

## 4. Schedule

- a. April 13, 2021 File NOP/NOC, Begin Scoping Period [behind 4 days]
- b. April 20, 2021: Response to Data Request 1
- c. April 23, 2021: (On or before) Rob  $\overline{S}$  to circulate draft scoping meeting slides
- d. April 27, 2021: Next coordination call at 11 AM
- e. April 29, 2021: Scoping Meeting via Zoom, 6-8 PM
- f. May 14, 2021 Conclude Scoping Period (Tuesday, April 13 Friday, May 14)
- g. May 26, 2021: Admin draft scoping report submitted to County (final to be provided with Draft SEIR)
- h. June 11, 2021: ESA to provide "first look" project description to County and Lehigh. [Input back June 30]
- i. June 30: ESA to provide "first look" at alternatives screening and initially considered but not carried forward.
- j. October 2021 Publish Draft SEIR
- k. April 2022 Deliver Final EIR